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AZTAC NOTES


April 2, 2008 ICF/MR TASK FORCE MEETING

Child Welfare Training Center Auditorium

Prepared by Mary Anne Arthur

Welcome and Introduction

Kathy Deans

Kathy Deans, Supervisor of the non-State ICF/MR section, Bureau of Program Support, opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and confirming the reinstatement and continuance of the quarterly meetings.  (The last Task Force Meeting was December 13, 2006.)  
MAA Note:  The new location, while a greater distance for some, has its advantages: it is very close to the Pennsylvania Turnpike and Route 15.  There is ample, free parking.  The room is large and spacious.  You are permitted to bring food and drink into the room (i.e, bag your lunch if you prefer).  ODP welcomed feedback on the location. See AZTAC survey enclosed with these notes.
Everyone in the room introduced themselves by name and agency.   There were many Commonwealth of PA staff present, including many ODP staff members, including all of Kathy Deans staff, as well as several staff members of the other Bureaus of ODP (some of which are mentioned in the following notes), the Office of Long Term Living, the Department of Health, the Bureau of Financial Operations, and others.  There was a notable presence of staff from the State-operated ICF/MR centers.  There were also many providers represented.  

********

The Role of ODP with ICF/MR Agencies

Pam Kuhno, Ellen Wagner
Pam Kuhno, ODP, presented a brief Powerpoint presentation entitled, “Working Together—The Role of ODP with ICF/MR Agencies.” 
Ms. Kuhno explained that ODP has submitted a reorganization plan to the Governor’s Office, and although it has not yet been approved, the office is operating accordingly.  
The Office of Developmental Programs (formerly the Office of Mental Retardation) consists of four bureaus:

· Bureau of MR Program Operations

· Bureau of Quality Improvement and Policy

· Bureau of MR Program Support

· Bureau of Autism Services

Ms. Kuhno is the Director of ICF/MR Services within the Bureau of Program Operations.  

The following briefly summarizes some of the statements made by both Ms. Wagner and Ms. Kuhno:

· A specific correlation exists between the basic principles of ICF/MR and “Everyday Lives.”

· It is hoped that a connection between the State ICFs/MR and the non-State ICFs/MR will be achieved.  

· They intend to get out and visit the programs and will be contacting providers to arrange the visits.  They want to get to know you and the individuals that you serve.  They will also be bringing with them other staff, such as Kathy Deans and staff, Joyce Young (a nurse recently hired to work primarily with the non-State and public ICFs/MR), and regional staff.  

· They are pleased that the quarterly Task Force Meetings are reinstated.    They want it to be a meaningful forum, exchange of information, and sharing of Best Practices.  They want to know what issues you want discussed.  

· They are continuing to provide assistance through the PPRT (Positive Practices Resource Team) and ICF/MR Technical Assistance, and they are intending to provide technical assistance in the area of Risk Management.

· They will be doing a presentation at the PAR mini-conference on April 23.

· They suggested to providers to be proactive seeking technical assistance, rather than waiting for an issue to arise, which then becomes a critical problem.

********

Department of Health, Survey Process

Orlando Hernandez

The Department of Health (DoH) Division of Intermediate Care Facilities performs the licensing surveys for ICF facilities, including the ICFs/MR.  

Mr. Hernandez provided a brief update on the electronic submission of incident reports. Currently, providers must input incident reports into HCSIS (DPW), print the report, then fax it to the Department of Health.  DPW has been working on the DoH’s access to HCSIS for a couple years now, so that providers would not have to fax the same report to the DoH that they are entering into DPW’s HCSIS.  The delay has been described as a compatibility issue between the two systems.  Finally, the Department is now in a testing phase, but Mr. Hernandez emphasized that providers should continue as they are doing, and continue faxing the reports to the DoH.
********

Department of Health Reportable Incidents

Angela Fortney

Ms. Fortney presented a Powerpoint entitled “Department of Health Reportable Incidents,” which explained the steps for reporting incidents.  She also emphasized that providers must still print the  report and fax to the Department of Health, until they are told that the new system is working.

********

LUNCH 

MAA Note:   It  was stated in the Task Force mailing that only 30 minutes would be provided for lunch, and it was  recommended that you brownbag your lunch due to the time limitations.  Then they broke for lunch announcing a full hour, which was pleasing to some and disappointing to others.  Please provide your comments about lunch breaks on the enclosed AZTAC survey and/or send your comments directly to ODP.

********

ICF/MR Eligibility and Appeal Process

Orlando Hernandez, Pam Kuhno, Ellen Wagner, Kathy Deans

Orlando Hernandez said that the regulations have not changed, and there are no changes anticipated anytime soon.  The Department of Health conducts surveys in accordance with the regulations.  Of particular concern is whether active treatment is being provided.  Considerable discussion ensued regarding the eligibility of individuals in ICFs/MR and how that affects certification of the entire facility.

As in Task Force Meetings of prior years, Mr. Hernandez emphasized that the problem is often in how the ISP is written or in how the facility documents what they are doing.  He said very few individuals cannot meet the definition of ICF/MR level of care, but it is up to the provider to document it.  He encouraged providers to ask for assistance before an issue becomes a critical problem.  

There was also considerable discussion about when an individual is “decertified,” and if it also means that the facility is decertified.  Mr. Hernandez responded that the Department of Health goes by the regulations, which state that a facility can be decertified if an individual does not qualify.  Once a recommendation leaves the Department of Health, it goes to the licensing agency, which is DPW.  Then it goes to OMAP.  Mr. Hernandez stated that termination of the program rarely occurs.

MAA Notes:  Similar discussions have occurred previously at Task Force meetings.  My understanding is  that an individual cannot be “decertified.”  Rather, they are deemed eligible or ineligible.  If an individual is not eligible, then the facility’s certification is at risk.  

There was also discussion about when a 23-day or 90-day decertification is issued.  Mr. Hernandez stated that this occurs when there is a situation that causes jeopardy (i.e., safety and well being of the individuals).  He said active treatment issues do not result in 23-day or 90-day decertification processes unless that individual is causing jeopardy.  He encouraged providers again to be proactive about issues, seek assistance from the PPRT or the ICF/MR Technical Assistance, before the DOH identifies the problems.

A question was raised if the counties are being provided information and assistance regarding eligibility and admissions.  Mr. Hernandez responded that they are planning to provide training to the counties in the future regarding determination of eligibility.

Pam Kuhno described what ODP is doing regarding individuals who are not eligible.  DPW counsel said that providers need to be informed of the right to appeal.  If a person elects to appeal, during the pendency of the appeal, the person can continue to bill.  If they do not appeal, then you need to be in touch with the county and the regional office to make plans for alternative placement.  Ms. Kuhno recognizes that ODP needs to send out policy guidelines, and they are drafting a “due process” bulletin, which will be sent out for comments.  (MAA Note:  This bulletin was sent out on April 1, but it was not a draft.)

The question was asked, “When must a provider stop billing for an individual that has been determined to be ineligible?”  Kathy Deans responded that you must stop billing on the day (day after?) of the exit interview when you are informed UNLESS you file an appeal.  You have 10 days to file an appeal (from the mailing date of the letter.)  Once the appeal is filed, you may retroactively bill to the date of the exit interview.  You must stop billing until the appeal is filed.
The question was asked, “If the appeal is unsuccessful, does the provider have to return the funds?”  Kathy Deans answered that she thought so, but was not sure.  They will be checking into it.   It was commented from the audience that it would not meet the definition of “due process” if the money had to be returned. 
Providers need to proactively plan ahead for individuals, so that information can be collected as they plan for budgets for the counties.

1. Be sure to provide information to the county

2. Be sure to provide information to the regional office.

********

ICF/MR Fiscal Issues

Kathy Deans
Forms and Instructions:

There will be no change in forms for FY 07-08 cost reports or for FY 08-09 waiver submissions and budgets.

Ms. Deans emphasized the need for the Before and After person’s profile.  They will not approve a waiver for change in client characteristics without the profiles in the ODP format.   “It is paramount that you include accurate profiles.”  You are limited to the categories.  You can put anything that you want into the profiles that is relevant.  It is not the volume, but the quality. 
Ms. Deans also expressed the desire to visit more facilities.  

Change in deadline for submission of waiver requests

Waiver submissions have been due by October 31st for several years.  However, due to a provider’s appeal, the deadline of submission of waiver requests will be changed to March 1 of the preceding year to which the waiver request is applicable, in accordance with the ICF/MR regulations.  This issue was presented as “bad news” for everyone, including ODP.  The Deputy Secretary stated that the deadline in the regulations must be used.  ODP will issue a bulletin in the future which will be applicable to the FY 2009-2010 requests.  Ms. Deans stated that they do not have any plans to change the regulations.

MAA Notes:  On one hand I was surprised by this news, and on the other hand, I am surprised that it didn’t happen sooner.   Years ago, the March 1st deadline was loosely applied, with some variations in the date, but most rates were issued in July, prior to the August 1st submission of invoices.  Waiver requests continued throughout the year as necessary.  There were two things particularly difficult about this process:  First, because you were submitting a request prior to the close of the immediately preceding fiscal year, you had to use the cost report from two years back.  Therefore, two inflationary increases were included in the calculation of your funding level and interim rates.  This was also applicable to the standard interim rates.  Many providers did not understand the calculation and therefore, could not determine if the standard methodology would be sufficient funding or not.    Secondly, all approved waiver requests (if they were continuing costs) of the immediately preceding year had to be requested again, because these costs were not reflected in the cost report or funding level of two years back.  Many providers did not understand this, only to find out that such costs were excluded from the calculation of their funding levels and interim rates.    After discussing this over and over at the quarterly Task Force Meetings, it was the consensus of the providers to change the deadline for the submission of waiver requests to a time after the completion of the cost report.  It was felt at that time that 30 days would be sufficient time, and hence, the deadline of October 31st became the practice.  The Department never changed the regulation, however.

Providers should not yet panic over this issue, until the Department has actually issued a change in procedures.  I encourage you to send your comments to Kathy Deans regarding this issue.  If the Department must adhere to the March 1 deadline, then I think the ODP can offer other changes to ease the burden on providers, and make it a reasonable, practical, and effective change.  I have suggested to ODP that the March 1 deadline be a deadline for the submission of a detailed letter from the provider itemizing the waiver costs that they intend to submit, which will be fully documented at a more reasonable date.  The imposition of the March 1 deadline will also greatly increase the number of waiver requests that will have to be submitted later as “unforeseen circumstance,” because the information is not available as early as March 1st.  I suggested to ODP that the submission of unforeseen circumstances should not be limited to 30 days, but a more reasonable time frame for gathering the very detailed documentation that must be submitted.  

If the deadline is indeed changed to the regulatory date, the deadline for the submission of FY 2009-10 requests will be March 1, 2009.  This does not apply to the submission of FY 2008-09 requests, which are due October 31, 2008.

Assessments

The ICF/MR assessment was originally set up with the intention that it would be the least amount of work for providers, given that the providers receive no advantage from the assessments. 

First, Ms. Deans stated that they are having difficulty getting the quarterly reports back within ten days.  If ODP does not get the signed reports back, ODP is not in compliance with the law.   ODP sends all correspondence to the administrator, and they also try to send the reports to the chief financial officer.  ODP is going to change the procedures for the quarterly reports.  They are going to ask you to scan/email or fax the signed copy back the same day, then at least they will have it in ten days.

Secondly, Ms. Deans stated that CMS has informed Pennsylvania that the “lien process” is not acceptable.  Therefore, the Department is in the process of developing another system.  It will likely be similar to the nursing homes, whereby you will need to set up an account from which an ACH transfer can be made.  This change will take place in the next three to six months.

CMS also pointed out that the payment must be submitted before the end of the quarter.  As a result, the payment will  be moved up.

There is also the possibility that the calculation will also be changed.  Proposed changes will be put in front of all of the ICF/MR providers.  
MAA Notes:  A few years ago, I participated on the workgroup for the ICF/MR assessments to ensure that providers would not be burdened with too much paperwork.   It is my recollection that the nursing homes did indeed put forth much effort for the processing of assessments, and we purposefully wanted to stay away from their process.   Also, there was a very strong commitment from the Department that providers would receive the funds  (via the interim rates) prior to the assessment being collected back.  Today’s announcement at the Task Force Meeting is contradictory to that agreement.  While it is understandable that the ODP must comply with CMS requirements,  I think the ODP needs to search for another solution so that the providers can receive funds upfront, as had been promised, and not be further burdened by payment delays.
********

Prudent Pay

Kathy Deans, Mike Luckovic

Recently, the Department announced that “Prudent Pay” will be applicable to ICFs/MR, effective April 1, 2008.   (ICF/MRs were previously listed as an exclusion on MR Bulletin 99-06-04.)  At the Task Force meeting, they announced that the effective date will be moved back to May 1, 2008.  Additionally, they stated they will be revising/issuing a new bulletin that will be almost the same, except that ICFs/MR and ICFs/ORC will not be listed as exceptions.

Mike Luckovic presented worst-case scenario examples of how claims will be processed via “prudent pay,” using a current year calendar.  The worst case of prudent pay processing is a 37-day delay.  His examples were based on “clean claims;” if a claim is rejected or suspended, the processing is further delayed.

MAA Notes:  My conversations with ODP in recent weeks did not result in the same picture as was painted by Mike in his examples.  She indicated that there should not be that much of a change.  However, Mike’s examples showed how the days of the week control the processing (i.e., claims are processed on Saturday after the claims are received,  RA’s are issued on Mondays, etc.)

Comments were given from the audience, noting that in 2006, there was no consideration for the inclusion of ICFs/MR at that time, and now it is being revised, without any communication since that time.  

Ms. Deans commented that it was her understanding that this is supposed to be a one-time savings in the budget.  Also, she stated “they see it as bringing the ICF/MR providers into line” with other providers.

MAA comments:  I asked Mike if other providers were limited to billing monthly.  Mike answered that the nursing homes were the same, but I responded that the nursing homes are for-profit,  and so it’s not the same.  I asked if they really can’t stop this from going through, then perhaps ODP could do something to alleviate the burden, such as allowing providers to bill bimonthly or according to their preference.  Since invoicing is electronic, why should providers have to wait until the close of a month.  This question was not answered.  

Kathy Deans also stated that there will be an exception process, but “it won’t be easy,” and it will be similar to the process that is used for tentative and final cost settlements.

She stated that you will need to show that you have been unable to attain the funds anywhere else and documentation to show the impact.  She said guidelines will be issued, but it will be very, very difficult to get an exception.  There will not be automatic exceptions.  She will be writing up the guidelines and will have them out very soon after they are approved by Kevin Casey.

Kathy emphasized that it is important to send her emails describing your particular problems (in objection to the implementation of prudent pay), so that she can take them to Kevin Casey.

MAA Notes:  As these notes are being finalized, on April 14, 2008, Kevin Casey issued a letter about the exception process and confirmed the implementation date of May 1, 2008 (changed from April 1, 2008).   The exception process for cost settlements is known as Request for Stay, and is not exactly the same as the requirements outlined in the April 14 letter.  
Next Task Force Meeting

The next task force meeting is June 4, 2008.    

(MAA Note:  Task Force meetings are typically scheduled for the second Wednesday of March, June, September and December.)

Additional Information

Following are items available at www.aztacinc.com, some of which were handouts at the Task Force Meeting.
· Handout:  Positive Practices Resource Team

· Handout:  ICF/MR Technical Assistance

· Powerpoint presentation:  Working Together—The Role of ODP with ICF/MR Agencies. 
· Powerpoint slides:  Department of Health Reportable Incidents

·  MR Bulletin:  Due Process

· Kevin Casey 2/21/08 correspondence and MR Bulletin 99-06-04 (Prudent Pay)
· Kevin Casey 4/14/08 correspondence describing Prudent Pay exception process.
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Special note:  The above notes are prepared to the best of my knowledge and are based upon my own understanding of the discussion at the ICF/MR Task Force meeting.  The primary purpose of these notes is to provide you with a summary of the information and discussion, particularly if you or co-workers were unable to attend the meeting.  These notes have not been confirmed by the Office of Mental Retardation.  Be advised that you should seek additional confirmation if you intend to make major decisions that impact your program(s), which are in part, based upon the information contained in these notes.  Additionally, the MAA Notes which appear in italics and/or parentheses are my own comments and opinions for your information and thought provocation.  MAA Notes do not represent the statements or opinions of anyone speaking in a Task Force meeting.   –Mary Anne Arthur, President, AZTAC
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